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MEMO 23-08 

TO: 	Frank Schulte, City Administrator 

FROM: 	James Kowalski, Director of Public Services 

DATE: 	May 10, 2023 

SUBJECT: 	Drinking Water State Revolving Fund Project Plan 

The Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) has indicated that principal 
forgiveness would be available to communities applying for the Drinking Water State Revolving 
Fund (DWSRF) program in the amount of $3,790,889.33. In an effort to take advantage of this 
funding opportunity, Anderson, Eckstein and Westrick, Inc. (AEW) has prepared a DWSRF 
Project Plan that identifies three projects to be included as part of a DWSRF program. 

1. Water Main Replacement Program on Hidden Lane (from Morningside Drive to west city 
limit), Lee Court (from Vernier to north city limit), and Marian Court (from River Road to east city 
limit). 
2. Lead Service Line Replacements Program that would replace all known lead services within 
the city. 
3. Complete Distribution System Material Inventory (CDSMI) that would perform all inspections 
necessary required by current EGLE regulations. 

In order to conform with requirements, a resolution from the City must accompany the 
submission. I recommend that City Council adopt the attached resolution and that the City Clerk 
signs such resolution and forwards to AEW. AEW will attach the resolution to the application 
and submit on to EGLE. 

Approved for Council consideration. 
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